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Our Vision:    At Resurrection Catholic Primary School, we learn passionately, we serve joyfully, we care. 
 
 

Today’s Daily Prayer – Whoever wishes to be great among you must be his servant 
At the time of Jesus, Israel was occupied by the forces of Rome and they were deeply despised by the population. Many 
dreamed of a day when the Romans would be overthrown, and the Israelites would take back their land. When Jesus 
speaks of the coming of the kingdom, his followers believe he is talking of such a revolution and James and John want to 
get in early to book their places to share in the power and glory. But Jesus tells them that great leaders are firstly great 
servants. 
 
Jesus summoned the twelve and said to them, ‘You know that those who are recognised as rulers over the Gentiles lord it 
over them, and their great ones make their authority over them felt. But it shall not be so among you. Rather, whoever 
wishes to be great among you will be your servant; whoever wishes to be first among you will be the slave of all. For the 
Son of Man did not come to be served but to serve and to give his life as a ransom for many.’   Mark 10: 42–45 

 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS    Term 4  - Week 3 - Thursday 25 October 2018 

Junior Sports Day Fri 26 Oct 9:00am – 3:00pm – Prep – Gr 2 sports day held at school 

2019 Prep Readiness Mon 29 Oct Refer to your letter for which time applies for your child 

Reconciliation Meeting Tues 30 Oct 7:00-8:30pm 

Melbourne Cup Weekend Mon-Tues 5 & 6 Nov School will be closed both Mon 5 Nov & Tues 6 Nov 

2019 Prep Readiness Mon 12 Nov Refer to your letter for which time applies for your child 

2019 Prep Readiness Mon 19 Nov Refer to your letter for which time applies for your child 

Reconciliation Mon 
Tues 
Thurs 

19 Nov 
20 Nov 
22 Nov 

7pm Room 11 
7pm Room 13 
7pm Romm 14 

Last Day Term 4 Wed 19 Dec 
3:15pm 

Please note End of Term 4 for students is  
Wednesday 19 December at 3:15pm 

 
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
2019 Preps students We are busy preparing for our new 2019 Prep students.  We have the first of our transition 
sessions with the 2019 Preps on Monday 29 October.  All Prep enrolments need to be completed as soon as possible.  
If you have any children at home due to start school next year that have not been enrolled, please contact the school 
office as soon as possible. 
 
Melbourne Cup weekend - Please be reminded that school is closed Monday 5 & Tues 6 November.  The teachers 
will be using this Monday as a report writing day and Tuesday is a Public Holiday.  
 
 
May God bless you, 
John Connors 
PRINCIPAL  



______________________________________________________________________________________ 
2018 SCHOOL FEES 
All school accounts need to be fully paid by tomorrow Friday 26 October 2018.   
This does not apply to families that have direct debits arranged.  
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
2019 SCHOOL TERM DATES  
Term 1:  Wednesday, January 30, 2019 (Grades 1-6 only) - Friday, April 5, 2019  

   Preps begin Thursday 31 January Half Day (8:50am-12:30pm) 

Term 2:  Tuesday, April 23, 2019 - Friday, June 28, 2019 

Term 3:  Monday, July 15, 2019 - Friday, September 20, 2019 

Term 4:  Monday, October 7, 2019 - Friday, December 20, 2019 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
ABSENT FROM SCHOOL? 
If your child is absent from school for any reason, please call the absentee line 8312 6333 and leave a 
message before 9am.  If you do not notify us that your child is absent, you will receive a SMS asking you to 
call the school office to notify us.  This is now a mandatory process for all Victorian schools   
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

SCHOOL CLOSURE DAYS TERM 4 – 2018  
Please note the school will be closed for the following dates in Term 4  

Monday  5 November   School Closure Day  
Tuesday  6 November   Melbourne Cup Day  
Thursday  20 December  Staff Day only  
(school finishes for students Wed 19 Dec at 3:15pm for 2018) 

 

SCHOOL ASSEMBLY – TERM 4 
School assembly is held every second Monday on even weeks of the term at 2:30pm.  School assembly is 
run by the students of the Student Representative Council (SRC).  The students take great pride in 
presenting information to the whole school.  All parents are welcome to join us. 
The school assembly dates for Term 4 are: 

Week 4 - 29 October 2018 
Week 6 - 12 November 2018 
Week 8 – 26 November 2018 
Week 10 – 10 December 2018 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Recount – The importance of talking about your day  

 
Talking with children is important because it builds your child’s language and communication skills. 
By creating opportunities for your child to re-tell stories you can support your child’s understanding 
of how stories work. This is a great way to support early literacy skills and will help with reading comprehension and also their 
development of simple sentence construction.  
 
When you go on an outing or holiday with your child take a few photos of things happening around you. For example, during a trip 
to the farm, take photos as your child feeds the animals, goes on a ride or eats lunch. Later, look at the photos together and use 
them to help guide your child to recount what happened at the farm. By placing the pictures in a sequence it opens up an 
opportunity for you to support your child’s understanding of sequence and related vocabulary such as ‘first’, ‘next’, and ‘last’. Get 
your child to conclude with an  “closing statement” such as “when we go back we looked at the pictures and…” or “I really liked 
going to the farm because….” 
 
Encourage your child to include who is the picture, what they are doing and where they are. 
You could create your own personalised book as a fun and personal way to enhance your child’s language skills. 
 
References 
Reading and Writing Nonfiction Genres. Buss, Kathleen; Karnowski, Lee 
Writing frames: Scaffolding children’s non fiction writing in a range of genres. Lewis Maureen, Wray David 
http://www.skrivesenteret.no/uploads/files/Lewis_and_Wray.pdf  

  

http://www.skrivesenteret.no/uploads/files/Lewis_and_Wray.pdf


NEW UNIFORM  

The School Advisory Council has been discussing options to update the school uniform.  The idea is to 
move away from a boys/girls uniform and to have a school uniform “wardrobe”. 
In 2019, we will be introducing a new navy woollen jumper and pale blue school shirt.  These will be added 
to the current uniform but are not mandatory at this stage.  Eventually the current red polo and royal blue 
windcheater will be part of the sports uniform only, but this is some time away so please do not feel you 
must purchase the new items when they become available for 2019. 
We will still continue to have the summer & winter dresses and skirt, as well as navy shorts and trousers. 
We will keep you updated of progress via the school newsletter and once we have samples of the 2 new 
items we will let you know.   If you have any queries regarding this, please ask at the school office. 
 

SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL (PARISH GROUP)  
The School Advisory Council (SAC) is a team of people representing various segments of 
the community–parents, teachers, students, administrators, support staff, business/ 
industry people and other interested community members. 
The group is intended to represent the school, the community, and those persons 
closest to the students. The group shares responsibility for guiding the school toward 
continuous improvement 
The SAC is part of the Parish Groups and the SAC group usually meet in the church the first Wednesday of 
each month (during the school terms) at 7:15pm.  Meetings run until 8:30pm and then there is the 
opportunity to have supper with the other parish groups once the meeting has finished.  
If you feel you would like to contribute to the SAC, please join us on Wednesday 7 November and see 
what's involved.  You are under no obligation to join but we feel there are many 
parents/carers/grandparents within our school community who have a lot of knowledge and your 
contributions would be welcomed greatly.  If you would like to know any more information before the 
meeting please ask at the school office. 

PARENTS & FRIENDS ASSOCIATION 
All Parents/family members/carers are members of the Parents and Friends 
Association and are invited to all meetings. 
The Parents & Friends Association is a welcoming, dedicated and hard-
working group of parents, grandparents and carers who: 

1. meet once a month (during school terms) to discuss issues, concerns 
and keep up-to-date about what is happening in the school; 

2. provide services for our children (e.g. Mother’s and Father’s Day Stalls, School Disco, Easter and 
Christmas raffles plus more); 

3. host events (e.g. morning/afternoon teas, dinners, Charity events such as Biggest Morning Tea); 
4. contribute financially to the purchase of extra items for our children from monies raised at events 

run by P&F; and 
5. enjoy social events together. 

P&F meetings are an opportunity for all parents and carers to discuss how the committee can best support 
their child’s education.  P&F are not just a fundraising body.  We provide a great range of services for the 
children and parents and host events.  If we profit any money from these events we then decide on where 
and how it will be spent within the school. 
You are invited to come along and join P&F, everyone is more than welcome!  Your level of participation is 
entirely up to you; whether you would just like to attend monthly meetings or be involved with helping out 
at a BBQ, a stall, wrapping gifts, the choice is completely yours. It is also a great way to meet and make 
friends in a friendly, relaxed atmosphere. We also welcome “extra little people” while we have meetings. 
So please do come along and join us for a coffee in a very warm and relaxed social environment.   
We usually meet once per month, on the first Wednesday of the month.  The meetings are advertised via 
the newsletter, the "Resurrection school Kings Park - Parents Group" on facebook and via the school app 
"Resurrection school" 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
  



Youõre Invited to join  

in the fun!  

P- 2 Tabloid Sports Day  

 

When:   Friday 26th October 

Where:  Resurrection Primary School 

Info:   Prep – Grade 2 students need to wear their 

Sports uniform.  A t-shirt the same colour as their 

house may also be worn on the day.   

 

The canteen will be operating as usual on the day.   

Lunch and snack breaks will be held at the same times. 

 

If you are able to help on the day, please let Mrs 

Shields know as soon as possible. 

 

Parents are very welcome to come and just watch too! 

     

  



 

Program Update 
 

Term 4 

 

Welcome back OSHClub families to term 4. 
The children have already been involved in many activities playing games such as dodgeball teachers and students 
are both getting involved which is fun and great to see. Occupied by capture the flag and markers up. These games 
give the children the confide nce and opportunity to demonstrate their physical and athletic skills. Each day we run 
an OSHClub meeting with the children, this gives them the opportunity to make suggestions for food and activities 
we can implement for the upcoming weeks. The children h ave been involved in Science activities at school and are 
eager to get ready and build on their curiosity. In the second week of Term 4, the children will be making a volcano, 
paint it and see it erupt. We are going to be involved in a range of art activit ies, such as painting, drawing and 
more. The children at OSHClub love to cook and get involved in preparing food for parties, so children get ready as 
we are going to have another party in a few weeks to celebrate Halloween and have some fun. More details will be 
released closer to the day.  
Each Friday we provide the children with a delightful breakfast, serving: pancakes, french toast, scrambled eggs 
and many more meals that please the children. 
 
We are strongly encouraging children to complete their home work here at OSHClub as it allows them to work 
together and support one another. The children have really been utilising their time wisely and completing their 
homework after the OSH meeting and before play.  
 
It is Term 4 so  children  need to 'SLIP, SLOP SLAP' and be Sun Smart. Please, parents, bring hats to the service and 
leave them here if you like. We will have a hat basket and put all the children's hats in individual bags with their 
name on it.  

 
Staff u pdates: Stephanie, Claudia, and Alex are the permanent educators working daily at Resurrection OSHClub 
with the support from causal workers coming and taking part in caring for the children and working alongside the 
staff. Alex is currently on Annual leave  and will return on the 11th of October.  
 
OSHClub meetings allow us to discuss the activities, food, safety, and respect of one another.  
 
Please note Parents if you are having issues with the new portal for enrolments or current accounts please come and 
see me Stephanie in the OSHClub room - I am happy to help. If you don't find me in the room as I have finished for 
the day contact me on 0408 477 328 leave and message and I will return your call. Parents our system has changed 
and you are now able to book 3 hours prior to a session. 

 
We look forward to seeing you!  

Parent/Carer Information 

 
OSHC program phone:  0408 477 328 
Coordinator:  Stephanie Buttigieg 
Assistants:  Claudia Scerri and Alexandra Spiteri  
OSHClub Head Office:  03 8564 9000  
Reminder: All families must be enrolled to attend the program, remember it is Free to enrol!! Please create an account online at 
www.oshclub.com.au all bookings and cancellations can also be managed via your online account.  
For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at the program on 0408 477 328 
 

http://www.oshclub.com.au/


 

   
 
 

 



 

PARISH NEWS 

 

PARISH MEETING NIGHT 

Our next Parish Meeting Night will be on Wednesday 7
rd

 November commencing with prayer in the church at 

7.15pm.  Social Events Group and Comms Group are providing supper. 

  

No Mass 

There will be no Mass on Thursday 22nd November at 7.00pm. 

  

CAR BOOT SALE 

The Social Events group will be holding a car boot sale on the 11th November. To register a $20 site please call the 

Parish Office. Please save the date and come along and grab yourself a bargain 

  

INVITATION TO PARISH BBQ BREAK UP 

If you are in a Parish Group or part of a ministry or help out in anyway, you and your family are invited to come along to 

our end of year BBQ. Sausages, Hamburgers and drinks will be provided. 

Date:    Wednesday, 5th December at 7pm 

What to bring:  A salad or dessert to share 

It is our way of saying thank you to so many individuals and groups who have been faithful throughout the year to their 

chosen ministry commitments and/or attended their group meeting on Parish Meeting Night on the first Wednesday of 

each month. So let’s get together; enjoy a meal, have some fun and get to know each other better or maybe meet 

someone new who is as dedicated as you. 

  

FIRST RECONCILIATION 

Resurrection Primary School Grade 3 children will be making their 1st Reconciliation in November.  

Please keep the families in your prayers. 

  

NOVEMBER REMEMBRANCE BOOK 

Our special remembrance book will be available before all Masses during the month of November. If you have 

previously recorded the deceased person name in the remembrance book there is no need to do it again. 

  

ALL SOULS DAY MASS 

All Souls Day is a holy day set aside for honoring the dead. As a Christian community, our belief in the resurrection of 

Jesus provides the context for our faith and hope in the resurrection of the dead. When viewed in this way death 

becomes in a very real sense, the only gate way to this eternal life of love with God and those we love. 

Within our Catholic tradition the month of November is a time when we especially remember those who have died. A 

time when we pray for their resurrection in Christ, and our own renewal of faith in a God who is faithful to the promises 

made in the past.   Mass will be celebrated on Friday 2nd November at 7.00pm. 

  

CHRIST THE KING 

Since 1925 the Universal Church has celebrated the 34th and last Sunday of Ordinary Time with the Feast of Christ the 

King. The feast honours the Christ’s sovereignty over all persons, families, nations and the whole universe. 

For the past 17 years, we as a parish have celebrated this feast with a distinctive Samoan flavour. It gives us an 

opportunity as a parish to recognise and celebrate with our parishioners who trace their roots back to Samoa. 

The celebration will be held at the 10.30am Mass on Sunday 25th November. 

  

SINGULONG FUNDRAISER DANCE 

The Sinulog-Santo Nino Festival is an annual cultural and religious festival held on the third Sunday of January in Cebu 

City, and is the centre of the Santo Nino Catholic celebrations in the Philippines. 

The festival is considered to be one of the most popular festivals in the Philippines, with every celebration of the festival 

routinely attracting around 1 to 2 million people from all over the Philippines every year. Aside from the religious aspect 

of the festival, Sinulog is also famous for its street parties, usually happening the night before and the night of the main 

festival. 

The fundraising committee is holding a dance on Saturday 17th November from 7pm to 11.30pm. Tickets are sold at 

$15.00 (Children under 12 are free) Food and drinks sold at the venue by Happy Hut, Music by A Pros Light and Sound. 

For further information please contact Ramona Cazar on 0420 943 218 

 

 



 


